Newburyport Charter Commission Minutes of 8-4-10
Called to order at 7:08 by Bailey.  Present:  Bailey, Cole Gagnon, Kelleher, Menin Mullins, & Stiles.  Absent:  Brown & Vogel.

· Minutes from May were reviewed.  Motion to accept by Stiles, & seconded by Kelleher with unanimous approval.  July’s minutes were reviewed.  Motion to accept by Gagnon & seconded by Kelleher.  Unanimously approved.  

· Wiki:  nothing to report 

· Subcommittee Reports:  

Existing Charter Review:  see b/c/c/d.  
B/C/C/D:  interviewed Karen Kelly & Jack Pramberg.  Will be scheduling meetings with the various department heads.
Other Communities:  nothing to report

CSSC: nothing to report
Communities with Managers:  Ipswich & North Andover stood up Bailey & Kelleher.  Met with Cambridge:  They have $90M free cash, AAA bond rating.  They use $3M/year for projects.  Bob Healy is the CM with 31 years on the job.  When he took over as City Manager (CM) things were not good for Cambridge.  He has managed to turn that around.  He said that the CM has to have significant appointing authority & that much time is needed to create a good staff.  The CM does long rage thinking beyond the “next election.”  His salary is over 300,000/year.  He ensures that when things go well that the Mayor (a member of the CC) gets the credit & when things go wrong that he takes the heat.  
Cities with Mayors:  can’t get appointment dates nailed down
Survey:  A press release regarding the status of the surveys has been sent out by Cole.  The first 44 of the 88 pages of survey results were given to each ChCom member.  A meeting date of 8/19 for the ChCom to discuss the results has been set: time & place TBD. Cole will get to Mullins a camera ready copy of the results to scan & Mullins will deliver 2 hard copies: one to the City Clerk’s office & one to the Library.  The results will be made available on line as well.  All of those copies will be available after the 8/19 meeting.  
· Technical Assistance:  Cole discovered that that copies do not have to be mailed to every resident but have to be made available.  He figured that 3500 copies need to be printed for people to pick up at City Hall in addition to the copy at the Library & on line.  Given the lower cost (estimated at $3500-$4000) for printing we will have more “open to buy” towards the proposed Technical Assistance.  Cole & Kelleher will be checking Mr. McGoldrick’s references prior to compiling the request to the Mayor & CC.  
· Executive Options Subcommittee:  nothing to report
Meeting was adjourned at 9:07 after a motion by Kelleher which was seconded by Mullins & agreed upon unanimously.  

Next meetings: 9/1 at 7 at the Newburyport Police Department & 9/22 public hearing from 7-9 at the City Hall Auditorium.
